Fargo Moorhead American Association of University Women

April 2009 Newsletter

Our April meeting will be on April 27 – the fourth Monday of the month.  It will also be in a different location than usual – the YWCA building at 3000 University Drive S in Fargo.  We are very fortunate to have a national expert coming to speak to us about pay negotiation skills.  Annie Houle of the AAUW /Wage Smart collaboration will be in town presenting this community workshop from 5:30 to 8 PM on the 27th and another  workshop on Tuesday  for college students as well as a facilitator training workshop.  It will begin with a free light meal.  Reservations must be made by e-mailing wnrrv@wnrrv.org or calling 233-2737 as community members are invited as well.
The Women’s Network of the Red River Valley and the FM AAUW are collaborating in the presentation of these workshops and received a grant from the Women’s Fund of the FM Area Foundation making it possible to present the workshops at no cost to the participants.  If any of you would be interested in being trained to facilitate such pay negotiation skills workshops you would need to attend one of the 2  ½ to 3 hour workshops as well as an additional workshop on Tuesday evening, April 28.  Call the Women’s Network of the Red River Valley for more information.

Personal Notes -  Dorothy Dodds has moved from the Fairmount to Eventide.  Her new address is Eventide, 1405 7th St. S., #323, Moorhead, MN 56560.

Bonnie Bernardy is having knee replacement surgery early in April.  

Hazel Scott  had an herurysm on the aorta but reports that she is recovering well at home.  Irene Hogan is also recovering from some health issues at home.

Year Round Book Collection to Begin

We will begin accepting book used book donations at the Moorhead Center Mall on a regular basis starting May 5, and every first Tuesday of the month after that, hours from 5:30 to 7 p.m.  The entrance to use is between Innovis Health and Foss Drug, and the books will be collected in the same space that we used for sorting for the sale last fall.

Please pass the word to everyone you know, and we’ll distribute some handouts and posters at the Branch meeting.  If you have any other questoins, please contact Sara Lindberg at 232-7932 or Margaret Callsen at 
235-4150.

Women of the Year Event – This event held every year by the YWCA to honor special women whose lives, talents, and passions shape the Cass-Clay community will be held Monday, April 20 at the Holiday Inn.  Tickets are $65 each.  Call 232-2547 to purchase tickets.

A Woman’s Perspective on Home – Contemporary and traditional log cabin quilts will be on display from April 2-30 at the Creative Arts Studio, 1430 South 7th St., in Fargo.  The studio is in the lower level of Clara Barton Elementary School.  There will also be a display of fiber art by Designing Quilters at One Oak Place, 1709 25th Avenue South, Fargo until April 30.  These are sponsored in part by our AAUW branch.

Book Clubs –

The Moorhead Book Group will meet on May 4 to discuss The Adventures of Huckleberry Finn by Mark Twain.  They will meet at the home of Hazel Scott, 2203 19th St. S., Moorhead.  The place is different than the program booklet.
The Fargo Group will meet on April  20 at the home of Lorna Williams, 3111 N. Broadway (Trollwood Village), #316.   (Note the change in date and place because of the change in our general meeting) .  The book will be Bad Land by Jonathan Raban and will be led by Jan Jackson.  New people are invited.  Just call Lorna at 235-5801 to tell her you will be coming. 
Thank You – Thanks to Bobbe Shreve who will also put together a basket for the ND annual meeting with early childhood items in it.

Sara Lindberg contributed a young adult version of Three Cups of Tea, and Irene Hogan donated a Soduko Board Game as door prizes for the NDSU sponsored Expanding Your Horizons.

Martha DiCicco will be retiring as co-chair of AAUW as of July 1.  We will need a Fargo member to step into this position.  (Margaret  Callsen is the Moorhead co-chair.)  Martha will help you with what needs to be done.  It would  be great to have a volunteer for this position.  Call Martha or Margaret if` you are willing to assume this job.  
The College….It Can Work for You Workshop had to be cancelled during the flood preparations and will be rescheduled in the fall.

Remember:
Minnesota State Convention – April 24-25 in Owatonna, MN
ND  Annual Meeting – May 1 and 2 in Devils Lake, ND
